
         TOWN OF INTERLACHEN 
     TOWN COUNCIL HYBRID MEETING MINUTES

    TUESDAY, MAY 11, 2021 - 7:00 P.M.


            DICKERMAN BUILDING
CALL TO ORDER
Chairperson Conner called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

ROLL CALL
Council Members present were Chairperson Joni Conner, Beverly Bakker, Carolyn Bennett, Judi Costanzo and Carolyn Meadows.  Mayor Larsen was absent.  Attorney George Young was present. 
COUNCIL CHAIRPERSON:  JONI CONNER
Chairperson Conner welcomed everyone and stated that an emergency item needed to be put on the agenda.   

COUNCIL DISCUSSION:  
Emergency Item: C.D.B.G. Extension.
The Clerk explained that an extension request needs to be sent to DEO for the C.D.B.G. project due to delays in construction. 

Council Member Meadows  moved to apply for the extension.  Council Member Bakker seconded.  Motion  passed by a unanimous voice vote of the Council.  

Discussion and Consideration of the American Legion’s Request Regarding Oak Street/Legion Lane

American Legion representative, Don Heartfield requested that the Town either sign Oak Street/Legion Lane over to them or open it up and maintain it because people are cutting through their property to get to Pine and Long Streets.

Attorney Young suggested that they get a survey to verify where their property lines are so that they can put up barrier to prevent people from cutting through their property. 
Discussion and Consideration of Better Place Plan Committee Recommendation. 
Better Place Plan Committee Member, Laura Hafner, presented the Better Place Plan Committee’s scope of work and the proposed request for proposals for revitalization of Dowda Field.  
The Council was concerned about the cost for the upkeep of sod and irrigation.
A workshop was scheduled for 5:05 pm on June 10, 2021 with the Better Place Plan Committee and the concerned citizens to discuss a compromise on the project.
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Discussion and Consideration of Changing the Town Seal. 
Office Clerk, Angie Glisson gave a presentation regarding updating the Town Seal and presented pictures of other

Town’s seals and asked for permission to have a contest to select a new seal.

Council Member Bennett moved to approve having an open entry contest to select a Town seal.  Council Member 
Bakker seconded.  Motion  passed by a unanimous voice vote of the Council.  

Discussion and Consideration of the Proposed Credit Card Procedures & Policy.

Council Member Meadows moved to approve the Procurement Card Policy & Procedures as written.  Council 
Member Costanzo seconded.  

Attorney Young stated that the administrator and the card signer cannot be the same person.  He suggested that the
Deputy Town Clerk be listed as the administrator in the policy.
Council Member Meadows withdrew her motion and Council Member Costanzo withdrew her second.

Council Member Meadows moved to adopt the Procurement Card Policy & Procedures as amended with the Deputy

Town Clerk listed as the Administrator.  Council Member Costanzo seconded Motion passed by a unanimous voice 
vote of the Council.  
Discussion and Consideration of Orange Street Update.
Attorney Young stated that he is waiting on a letter from the church with a legal description of the easement that they are giving Mr. Overfield.

             Discussion and Consideration of Setting the 2021/2022 Proposed Millage for Budgetary Purposes.

             The Clerk suggested starting with the current roll back rate of  8.1760% for now until she gets the figures from the  

             Property Appraiser’s office after June 1, 2020.

             The Council postponed the June 1, 2020 budget workshop until June 22, 2021 so that the Clerk can get the needed     

             information from the Property Appraiser before setting the proposes millage rate.

             Discussion and Consideration of the Proposed 2021/2022 Employee Salaries for Budgetary Purposes.

             The Council instructed the Clerk to work with salary raises of twenty-five and fifty cents for budgetary purposes.

ORDINANCES:

Ordinance 2021-1; Setting Codes Enforcement Regulations. – 2nd  Reading

By unanimous general consent Ordinance 2021-1 was read by title only. 
Council Member Costanzo moved to adopt Ordinance 2021-1 on second reading.  Council Member Bennett                         

seconded.  Motion  passed by a unanimous roll call vote of the Council.  
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Ordinance 2021-2; Care of Premises. – 2nd Reading

By unanimous general consent Ordinance 2021-2 was read by title only. 

Council Member Bakker moved to adopt Ordinance 2021-2 on second reading.  Council Member Costanzo seconded. 

Motion passed by a unanimous roll call vote of the Council.  
CONSENT AGENDA:
The consent agenda was approved by unanimous general consent. 
             COUNCIL COMMENTS:
Council Member Meadows asked the Maintenance Supervisor if the paving of Andree Street has stopped.  Mr.  

Glover advised her that the contractors started back today. 

             Council Member Bennett thanked all the citizens who made presentations tonight. 
Council Member Bakker stated that she went to see the progress of the Waste Pro facility and that they are almost 

finished with phase I and if anyone needs more information, they can contact Dana at Waste Pro. 
             DEPARTMENT HEAD COMMENTS:       

             The Chief stated that all his officers have completed the use of force training.
 
The Maintenance Supervisor stated that they found a six-inch (6”) water line that they didn’t know existed and that   

              hopefully in the future he will have a map of all the water lines in town.
              CITIZEN COMMENTS:

              Zennie Best requested the Town’s help in securing a place at one of the schools for youth boxing.  The Council  

              advised him that they have no authority over the schools and that he should contact the School Board.

              Mr. Schapiro complained about the trash on the sidewalks on CR 315 and how dirty the sidewalks are.  The 
              Council advised him to go to a County Commission meeting with his concerns since CR 315 is a County maintained  

              road.
              ATTORNEY COMMENTS: 
              Attorney Young introduced the firms’ newest lawyer, Bobbie Pickens. 
              ADJOURNMENT:  
              Meeting adjourned at 8:29 p.m. 
Town of Interlachen Town Council Hybrid Meeting Minutes                -                 5/11/2021           -             Page 3 of 3
